

Tri-V Monthly Newsletter March 2017

President's Message/News

March President's Message

Author: Bill Trachsel

March is truly a month of transition. We begin to see glimpses of Spring in the form of longer, sunny days, rain and wind storms and even some flower buds poking out of the soil. It sometimes seems like this transition is very slow moving. It was warm enough last week to ditch the jacket, but so cold this week I had to get the winter coat out again. Winter will be gone soon enough, but it does have a hard time letting go.

Marbles and Pinochle seasons have wrapped up. I wasn't able to attend the final two marbles matches so I guess I didn't win. Maybe next year. We will have final pinochle and marble at the Cadieux Cafe on March 26th.

This week we will hold the election of officers and council members at our Tuesday meeting. Please attend the meeting so you can cast your vote. If you will not be at the meeting, be sure to request an absentee ballot. We will start the meeting at 6:00 since it may be a long one. Hope to see you there.

trivclub.com Update

Hello Tri-V Members

I'm just writing to let everyone know the latest status regarding our website and newsletter.

Regarding the newsletter, you are receiving it late this month. As most Tri-V members may know, we had a severe power outage in SW michigan last week. My power was not restored until Monday afternoon and I don't have time to publish the paper mid-week. Due to the late edition of this month's paper, some March (this month) and April (next month) posts may seem a little mixed up. This is just FYI, so please be aware.

Secondly regarding the website. The site has been experiencing frequent outages and I am investigating what is the root cause. Unfortunately, I think the problem is the new Tri-V SMS (text message) Communication System. I installed a Beta version and it seems like it might be crashing the site. (techie-nerds will understand what this means) In layman's terms it means the communication system is disabled for now to hopefully keep the site from crashing even though

the below message says otherwise. I'll keep playing around with it but I probably need to wait until the plugin developers finish and release a (final) non-Beta version.

Thanks everyone for your patience and understanding as I work through the bugs!

-Dave

(Non-Urgent) Text Message Test

Author: David Burke

Hello All,

This is a test of the Tri-V text message system. If you receive this email but didn't get a text, you are not on the text message list. If you would like to be added to the text message list, please send your cell number and carrier to trivclub@gmail.com.

Please note only a portion of the text will be received via text message. To read the entire message, you must either read the post on trivclub.com or check your email inbox.

Finally, any member can send a message in this manner by creating a post and categorizing it as "News - Urgent". See the <u>how to page</u> for more details. Please note you must log in and create the post, the email method will not work.

Thanks,

Dave

ANNIVERSARY PARTY INVITATION

Author: Jack Schaefer

TriV ladies are invited offer their memories of TriV at Saturday evening ceremony.

Contact Jacqui if interested

ELECTION 2017 - Update

Author: Mike Trachsel

Nominations for the 2017 election of Club officers were held at the club meeting on February 14th.

The ballot for officers is:

President - Bill Trachsel, Mike Trachsel

Vice President - Dale Horst, Jay Trachsel

Treasurer - Brian Trachsel, Jack Schaefer

Secretary - Steve Trachsel, Cal Cashman

Election of Club Officers will take place at the March 14th meeting.

IF FOR SOME REASON YOU WILL NOT BE ABLE TO ATTEND THE MARCH MEETING, YOU MAY REQUEST AN ABSENTEE BALLOT.

To request a ballot contact Mike Trachsel (mtrachsel@misd.net or 586-909-3284 Cell). Completed absentee ballots must be received by the committee prior to the start of the March meeting.

After the officer election, we will hold nominations and elections for 3 council seats. Absentee ballots will not be available for the council election.

Election Committee
Cal Cashman – Chairman
John Lardin, Mike Trachsel,
Ryan Trachsel

ELECTION 2017

Author: John Lardin

Nominations for the 2017 election of Club officers will take place at the Feb. 14th meeting. All have been furnished the 5 year history and a list of those eligible to hold offices. After the nomination for the offices of President, Vice-President, Secretary and Treasure nomination for three council members will be done. Keep in mind that volunteers for each office will be asked for first and then open to others for each office with a minimum of two for the primary offices and for the three council seats. if a member who volunteers for an office and is not nominated then his name will be added for that office. This is min accordance with the Club By-Laws and Constitution.Our election for 2017 Club Officers will take place at the March 14th meeting. IF FOR SOME REASON YOU WILL NOT BE ABLE TO ATTEND THE mARCH MEETING YOU MAY REQUEST AN ABSENTT BALLOT. THERE IS NO AUTO MAILING OF ABSENTEE BALLOTS. CONTACT MIKE TRACHSEL FOR YOUR ABSENTEE BALLOT.

Election Committee
Cal Cashman - Chairman
John Lardin, Mike Trachsel
Ryan Trachsel

Upcoming Events

Family event

Author: Matt Hoffman

Tri-V family.

Family event for 2017 is coming. It is going to be April 15th at 1:00 in the afternoon at Drakeshire

We have 2 hours of bowling, pizza and drinks for all participants.

Money from the club will go to offset the costs of the event for the members.

The cost otherwise is \$15 per person bowling. Covers everything We will have food/drink for fellowship for those that do not desire to bowl for \$5 per person.

We hope to see everyone there, but also know that it is the Saturday before Easter, therefore, if you cannot make it, please have a Happy and Blessed Easter.

For headcount purposes, if you plan on attending, can, please e-mail mshoffman26 with number of people and please state if you are planning to bowl or not.

Thank you.

Matt Hoffman Bill Trachsel George Hoffman

In addition, there are a couple of other family friendly events that are no cost we would like to share.

Easter egg hunt at Ward Church

WardKids will host their annual Easter Egg Hunt for children ages 2 years old through 2nd grade on Saturday, April 15th at 10am. Join us for a fun morning while we sing and dance, hunt for eggs, and gather for story time with a special prize for each family.

40000 6 Mile Rd, Northville 48168

Spring Breakaway at Oak Pointe Church

Home for spring break? We're hosting two days of FREE family fun with inflatable's, an arcade, laser tag, putt-putt, Nerf wars, games, preschool play areas, and more!

Let your kids play while you recharge at our free Starbucks Coffee bar. We'll also have a cafe with 50¢ snacks like pizza, nachos, hot dogs, and mini-milkshakes. Grab a friend and come for the fun!

Drop-in Hours: 10:00am-2:00pm 5:00-9:00pm

50200 W. Ten Mile road, Novi 48375

Best Regards / Mit den besten Gruessen / Saludos Cordiales / Salutari

Matthew S. Hoffman

QMP - Quality Manager in Project - I B&S Q S1

Interior Body and Security
Continental Automotive Systems, Inc.
4685 Investment Drive
Troy, MI 48098 USA
Office Phone: (248) 764-6707

Mobile Phone: (248) 515-7037

I (Info): Information deliverd with no need for feedback.

T (Task): Task expected to be performed.

D (Decision): Decision expected and be communicated.

Q (Question): Answer expected.

E-mail Prioritization:

To \ Re: \ Fw: \ Cc:

E-mail addressed at 10:00AM, 12:00 (noon) and 4:00PM EST daily M-F.

If matter is more urgent, please use mobile phone to reach me.

Tri V golf

Author: Jay Trachsel

The Tri V golf season will start on April 10th at 4:30pm at Hickory Hill golf Mecca. The format will be the same as last year with 1 flights and 2 halves. The half winners and the 2 players with the most total points for the year point will playoff the final week for the 2017 championship. We will not play Memorial Day or July 3rd. The cost to be in the weekly points prize money will be \$30 per half. You do not need to get into the points to golf with the league. Please let me know(trachseljay@att.net) if you plan to golf and also if you will be getting into the prize money. Your \$30 for the first half should be paid no later then the 3rd week of the season. Jay Trachsel

May Open House, May 13, 2017

Author: Victoria Angelosanto

Brentwood Golf Course, 2450 Havenwood, White Lake Twp. 48383, (248) 584-2662

8:30 am shotgun start

At the turn: Hot dog, pop, chips.

Dinner: Hamburgers, hot dogs, baked beans, potato salad

ANNIVERSARY PARTY ESCAPE TO 1937 WEEKEND

Author: Jack Schaefer

June 23/24 at the Hankerd inn in Pleasant Lake near Jackson. It's the 80th come and enjoy a weekend of Fun, Golf, games, Tour Jackson prison with Jacqui, etc. Cost \$225.00 per couple includes 2 nights, 2 breakfasts and 2 dinners. \$50.00 deposit required by April 1st, the remainder due June 1st. Make checks payable to TriV and get to Brian Trachsel. Pick rooms by order we receive deposit. More details to follow. Please RSVP your intentions by April 1st whether coming or not.

Your committee, Bob, Brian and Jack

May Open House

Author: Victoria Angelosanto

May Open House is scheduled Saturday, May 13, 8:30 a.m., shot gun start.

More information to follow. Nick A

80th Anniversary Party Invitation TriV Ladies are invited...

Author: Jack Schaefer

80th Anniversary Party Invitation

TriV Ladies are invited to offer their memories of TriV at the Saturday evening ceremony.

Contact Jacqui Schaefer if interested.

Anniversary Party Escape to 1937 Weekend June 23...

Author: Jack Schaefer

Anniversary Party Escape to 1937 Weekend

June 23/24th @ Hankered Inn in Pleasant Lake Near Jackson MI.

It's our 80th come and enjoy a weekend of Fun, Golf, Games, Tours etc.

Cost \$225.00 per couple includes 2 nights lodging, 2 dinners, and 2 breakfasts.

\$50.00 deposit required by April 1st. Make checks payable to TriV and sent to Brian Trachsel.

Pick rooms by order of deposit. More details to follow.

PLEASE RSVP if not coming to Anniversary Party by April 1st

Your Committee Bob, Brian and Jack

Family event

Author: Matt Hoffman

There are initial discussions on the family event. A post is forthcoming, but will be in either March or April for planning purposes.

Regards,

Matthew Hoffman

Tri-V Ladies

Ladies Luncheon

Author: Jack Schaefer

Mark your calendar for May 6th, 12:00 noon, we are going to Benihana, a Japanese restaurant. It is located at 21150 Haggerty, which is one block north of 8 Mile on the east side of the street.

If you have never eaten at a Japanese restaurant you are in for a treat. The center of the table is a hot grill where your food is cooked. The chiefs are actually performers while cooking the food. The food is delicious and the entertainment is great.

You get all this for \$11.00 to \$16.00 a meal. It is important to be there promptly as we will not be seated till all guests are present. We want to see everyone there. Please contact Jan 248-767-9689 or Jacqui 248-349-7359 by April 22nd.

Event Reports

TriV Council Party

Author: Jay Trachsel

Tri V Council Party

The Tri V council party was held on Saturday January 28th at Karls Cabin. We were late getting our tables which slowed our dinner but that was the only negative of the night. The food was good despite being served later than we thought it would be.

The dueling piano players (husband and wife team) were very good. They played mostly songs requested and got the audience involved.

Bob Kuhr had a prominent role in the banter all night after he was brought on stage to help with a Snoop Dog song for his birthday. There was lots of singing and hand clapping. It was a fun evening the committee hopes everyone had a good time.

We had 24 people attending and many stayed to the very end of the night. The \$7 per person cover charge totaling \$168 was covered by the event budget (\$175) with the remaining \$7 going to song request tips.

Attendees: Couples-Jeff Trachsel, Brian Trachsel, Steve Trachsel, Mike Trachsel, Jay Trachsel, Ryan Trachsel, Dale Horst, Brett Barnes, Bob Kuhr, Jack Schaefer, Matt Hoffamn Singles- Kim Burke, Romas Bliudzius

Your Committee: Jay Trachsel, Ryan Trachsel, Jeff Trachsel, Dale Horst, Romas Bliudzius, Goerge Hoffman, Nick Angelosanto

Marbles/Pinochle

Trifles

UPDATE ON TERRY CONNOLLY

Author: John Lardin

Terry Connolly had his right shoulder replaced on February 21. It was called a reverse replacement, which means his motion will be using his deltoid muscle instead of his rotator cuff. It was his third surgery in the last year. Thank goodness he is a quick healer, and is doing well. He is now going to start therapy and should have full use of the shoulder in about three months.

Son Chris & family were in Bonita Springs visiting Kelly's dad. We were able to spend an afternoon with them and stayed two nights with Cal and Jan. We also had dinner with Andersons and Lardins then all went to Cashman's for games. It was great to be with everyone. George and Peggy paid us a visit.

Terry's two sisters spent a week with us.

Frank's family will be here for ? Easter.

We love having visitors so you'll come down.

Ellie

UPDATE ON JOHN LARDIN

Author: John Lardin

John continues to do well with the chemo. John did have a problem with a toothache and we were fortunate to get into a dentist that same day. He has an infection under the crown and a root canal has been done on the tooth also. The tooth needs to come out but we have to get the okay from the chemo doctor before anything else can be done. He is now on amoxicillin and that has helped.

We do keep busy. We golf with couples from Century 21 on Sunday. John is not golfing since he doesn't want to chance mayble falling. John is my caddy??? He drives the cart and gives lots of hints since I am not a great golfer--some days good; some days bad.

The year end party at the complex where we rent is March 21 and John is in two skits at the complex where Lee and Marian own. John has been in the C21 show the previous few years as he knows many of the people there from golfing with them.

We will be returning to Michigan the first week in Michigan--Judy plans to leave earlier than John but we'll see who wins. Judy would like to be home on Wednesday, April 5 as John has a doctor appointment on April 7 in Michigan.

Please keep John in your prayers. He should be getting another CAT SCAN after appointment in April and we are praying chemo still helping.

JOHN LARDIN UPDATE

Author: John Lardin

Am happy to say Judy and I made it to Ft. Myers with no problems other than taking 2 nights/3 days instead of 1 night/2 days and sharing the driving which was a first. The weather has been great with very little rain and temp in the high 70s and low 80s, a big difference compared to last Jan and Feb. John health wise is doing as well as expected. His insurance (Humana) found him a chemo doctor about 5 minutes away from their condo and both of us are happy with him. John is still getting chemo as maintenance so the dosage is not as complete as originally. He gets it on Tue. then removed from port on Thur. then nothing for two weeks. This will probably continue as long as it keeps working and the tumor continues to shrink. How good it is doing will not know until he has a cat scan when he returns back to MI. Until then we ask all to continue to remember him in your prayers as they do work. John also ask for you to keep in your prayers "Little Brother" Nick and his "lovely" bride Vickie for their complete recovery.

Memories

MARCH MEMORIES

Author: John Lardin

MEMORIES FROM THE MARCH 2007 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

It is never pleasant to have to report the loss of a member of the TRI-V Family. On Feb. 19th we lost Don Gasco, one of the original members. A memorial service was held for Don in Briney Breezes FL on March 11th. Peg Wendt is finally home and doing better but not perfect and Bob and Peg have decided to move into a retirement home and will become permanent FL residents in Lakeland FL. Dorothy Suchner was taken to the hospital on Feb 19th with a TIA attack. She went home on Feb 20th only to have another attack on Feb 21st and returned to the hospital for three nights. She was then released and is doing fine but will have test to determine what caused the problem. To all we ask you to remember all in your prayers. There were articles from Dion Angelosanto and Brian Trachsel on their evening of host pinochle in March and Final Pinochle was set for April 14th at Madonna University, Livonia. We had another reminder about the 70th Anniversary in June with more details of events planned for the day. Final standings for the 2006-2007 season were published with the big winner coming in first place was Lynn Barnes with 139 points, followed in second place Brian Trachsel with 138.5 points and Karlyn Gies in third place with 138 points.

MEMORIES FROM THE MARCH 2012 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

We ask our prayers go out to Earl Tishler who was hospitalized for a week at Oakwood Hospital and is now in assisted living at Arbor Hospice at Oakwood Commons Nursing Home and Babs Wagner is now at Grand Court Nursing Facility, Farmington Hills MI. Jim DeLanoy is tired of cooking, cleaning, shopping and being alone and is not at Cabot Cove Assisted Living, Largo FL. m Diane and Ken Plocharczyk became snow birds since Diane retired spending the month of Feb in North Ft. Myers near many friends and family. Vickie and Nick Angelosanto spent 18 days in

Ft. Myers in Feb splitting the monthly rental with Jan and Cal Cashman. Judy and John Lardin had a busy month of Feb also. The first part of Feb oldest son, Johnnie, came on and r&r for a week and brought with him three dozen paczkis for the pre-Lenten gathering at the Lardin Condos. The end of Feb Bev, Mike and Alyssa (Judy's baby) spend five days with Judy and John. Judy was the envy of the complex being able to show off granddaughter to the rest of the "mature" residents. Of course we played hand-in-foot very Tue afternoon and euchre every Thur night and a free concert each Fri at the mall. To go along with that we had a Condo Association bar-b-cue every other week as well as coffee and donuts every other Sat morning. Throw in a game night and a Mardi Gra party and you can see a busy, busy month. Of course when the temp is in the 80s almost every day and you have a heated pool in walking distance it becomes hard to find "dead" time. This year's Family Event is a trip to the Toledo's Imagination Station on April 1st. Final Pinochle was set for April 22nd at the Cadieux Café, Detroit. Final Pinochle standings for the 2011-2012 season had Brian Trachsel in first place with 127 points, Jane Trachsel in second place with 118.5 points and Karlyn Gies in third place with 131 points. There was another article on the 75th Anniversary Party to be held June23rd and June 24th in Chelsea MI. TRI-V Golf 2012 was set to begin on April 23rd at Hickory Hills, Wixom. This wraps up another trip down memory lane. I want to repeat what our President Lee Anderson wrote in his message in 2002. "Everyone enjoys hearing from you all and there is one thing everyone can do is send in an article for your friends to her what's going on in your life." And what Art Trachsel, who wrote the Trifles for so many years, wrote in his 2002 Anniversary greeting. "I enjoy the "Look Backs" (memories) at what we are doing years ago. Sometimes it seems like it could not be that many years. But those articles keep up in touch with the past while the rest of the paper keeps us abreast of the present. It is enjoyable to see the past brought up to date in our memory. What am I trying to say? Look at the current issues of the TRI-V Umph. Each issue seems to have less and less happenings about what is going on to share with the Family. If things keep going as the present pace, we will soon be able to just forget about the typing the memories and just put out one piece of paper with the President's message, calendar of events and birthday/anniversary dates. Do I think it will come to that? I hope not but it is not far from it right now" These thoughts from Lee and Art were written 15 years, yes 15 years ago. How true they have come. Until we see you next month in print" the Good Lord willing, take care of one another.

FEBRUARY MEMORIES

Author: John Lardin

MEMORIES FROM THE FEBRUARY 2007 ISSUE OT TRI-V UMPH

Our Dear Peg Wendt continues to have health problems and we continue to pray for her daily. We reported last month that Peg was in the hospital and now Bob was ready to take her home and she had another setback and remains in the hospital. Bob insist he is going to take her home next time to take care of her. We are als0o praying for Barb Gies' father who was in the hospital and had emergency surgery the first part Feb. Barb and Jerry had returned to MI to be with her Dad and while here Jerry and to undergo surgery on his foot as he tore a tend0n n the top of his foot. We ask you to remember them in your prayers! Donna and John Clingerman have finalized their plans to visit daughter, Becky, who is serving in the Peace Corps in Africa. Before leaving Donna spent a week in CA with daughter Julie helping her plan the expected wedding in June. Ryan Trachsel, son of Jeff, will be leaving for Iraq in early March and we ask all of pray that God will look after Ryan. Sherry and Bob Kuhr are excited about coming grandparents again. Daughter-in-law Diana is due the middle of Sep., hopefully before Sherry and Bob leave for a trip to Greece the end of Sep. Judy and John Lardin were having house guest for two months as

their new home to be completed in South Lyon. The Count for the 70th Anniversary of TRI-V to be held in Cadillac MI the weekend of June 22nd through the 24th was up to 65 and all that are planning on attending are4 urged to complete their reservations. Final Pinochle was set for April 14th at Madonna University, Livonia. The FL winter golf trip for the "guys" seemed to change the last few years. This year was no exception. We used to leave on Thur, evening and start play on Fri. morning and were playing 36 holes on Fri, Sat, Sun and 18 homes on Mon before returning home. That switched to leaving early on Thur to be able to play 18 holes on Thur afternoon followed by the previously mentioned schedule. That switched to leaving Wed evening so we would not have to worry about missing a tee time on Thur morning because of possible flight delays, weather, etc. Since most of us were taking off work on Wed we decided then to leave Wed morning, giving us time to set things up at the condo and get a good night sleep before playing golf on Thur morning. As we aged the schedule went to 18 holes on Thur, 18 holes on Fri morning with 18 holes scramble on Fri afternoon, 18 holes sat and Sun morning followed by 18 hole scramble on Sun afternoon followed by 18 holes on Mon morning before returning home. As we "matured" we finally settled on just 18 holes per day with a later tee time so we would not have to "rush" (Not get up as early) in the morning. This year we got smart and after playing 18 holes on Mon six of us were met by our "brides" to spend another week in FL to recuperate. Pinochle standings thru Feb. play had Sherry Kuhr in first place with 119 points, Lynne Barnes in second place with 116 points and Cal Cashman in third place tied 114 points.

Gina, Brian and the two little ones, Bella and Dante, were moving in while they were waiting for

MEMORIES FROM THE FEBRUARY 2012 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

There were two articles in the Trifles. Fist was from Jim DeLanoy informing of his new address now in assisted living with no interned or e-mail anymore. He was just tired of cooking, cleaning, shopping and being alone.

Nick Angelosanto and John Lardin had a successful drive to FL leaving MI at 6:00am on the 5th of Jan and driving until 9:30pm south of Atlanta (one hour from the GA-FL Border.) They arrived in Ft. Myers FL about 3:oopm, unpacked, went grocery shopping and made plans for the rest of the week. They played a round of golf on Sun and joined Lee Anderson and Tim Gies for a round on Tue before nick left for home on wed. Judy flew down on sat afternoon and on sun afternoon was on the golf course and started to make plans folr the rest of the weeks. Judy renewed old acquainanctes from previous years sharing stories since we left last April. Seems like there was something going on almost every day though at a much slower pace. On Fri, Jan 20th, son Mike hooked Judy up with skype and she was able to interact with Alyssa. When Alyssa saw "grandma she held her hands up and could not underestand why Judy could not pick her up. When they disconnected Judy told John "Check the flights for the weekend." Bev and Mike were going out Sat evening and Judy said "I need to go home and babysit" so she was onboard a plane Sat morning at 11:30am and returned to Ft. Myers at 3:00pm Mon. Oldest son John is coming down on Feb 8th returning to Mi on Feb 13th then Bev, Mike and Alyssa will be coming down on Feb 17th returning to MI on Feb 24th. The first part of March Judy and John will be flying back to MI to celebrate granddaughter Bella's birthday then back to FL until the first part of April when they will depart for Judy's mom's home in IL to celebrate her mom's 89th birthday and Easter and return to MI on April 9th. Feb 4th there will be tri-v pinochle in north Ft. Myers, there might be mnore playing here than in MI with the Andersons, Cashman's, Connolly's, Gies, Hoffman, Kuhrs Lardins, Trachsel's and Geri Ruetenik plus a few other possibilities. Jan and Cal Cashman and Ellie and Terry Connolly arrived in Ft. Myers on Jan. 31st and Vickie and Nick Angelosanto will be arriving on Feb 11th. the Connolly's are in the same complex as the Lardins and will be here until the end of March while the Cashman's will be splitting their condo for the month of Feb with the Angelosanto's, the Cashman's get first half of the month and Angelosanto's the remaining half of Feb. It is good to see members of the TRI-V Family down south in the winter months.

There was an article about the nomination of officers to be held at the Feb meeting and election at the March meeting. The family event was scheduled for March 25th or April 1st at the Toledo Imagination Station and Final Pinochle was set for April 21st at Palazzo di Bocce, Orion MI. There were articles on pinochle at the Schaefer's and at Del Tura, North Ft. Myers FL. Pinochle standings through Feb play had Brian Trachsel in first place with 120 points, Jane Trachsel in second place with 118 points and Vickie Angelosanto in third place with 113.5 points.

This wraps another trip down memory lane. Have you noticed that the ten year memories seem more than the five memories? Some times each month you read about the same people. This happens because these people took the time to share their happenings with fellow Club Members through the TRI-V Umph. No need to feel like you are "gloating" or being embarrassed to tell us what is happening. This is our life line with the rest of the Members. Please, please take the time to share you happenings with the rest of the Members. Until we see you in print next month, the Good Lord willing, take care of one another.

Events Calendar

Tri-V Events Calendar

<		>				
Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
3411			1	2	Vickie Angelosant - Birthday	4 Terry
5	6	7	8	9	10	11
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
REMINDER - Send Tri- V Paper		Tri-V Club Meeting				
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
	Ellie Connolly - Birthday		Ryan Trachsel - Birthday Bill & Michelle - Anniversary (2003)			
26	27	28	29	30	31	
Final Marbles/Pir	nochle	John Clingerman - Birthday	Billy Trachsel - Birthday	Cal Cashman - Birthday		

<)		>				
Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
						1 REMINDER Submit Tri-V Paper Article
2	3	4	5	6	7	8
	Judy Lardin - Birthday					
9	10	11	12	13	14	15
REMINDER - Send Tri- V Paper	Tri-V Golf	Tri-V Club Meeting				
16	17	18	19	20	21	22
	Tri-V Golf					Brian & Jane Trachsel - Anniversary (1972)
23	24	25	26	27	28	29
Brian Trachsel - Birthday	Tri-V Golf	Marian Anderson - Birthday				
30 Steve Trachsel - Birthday						

